
Paper Petition Details 
Double Yellow Lines on Marlborough Road

'The Pavement Protection Scheme' adopted by Slough Borough Council, and currently in the 
process of being rolled out across Slough will result in Double Yellow lines being marked on the 
corner of all roads. 

We the undersigned recognise that this initiative does not adequately address our 'Parking 
abuse issue', which has resulted in the refuse collection lorries being unable to gain access to 
our close on more than one occasion. This parking abuse would further hinder emergency 
vehicle if there was a need for them to attend. 

We request that double yellow lines be extend from the junction with Marlborough Road to the 
start of the bulb of the close, on one side. We would like to see the final changes before they 
are implemented.

This petition was received on 15th April, 2016.

This petition was passed to the Team Leader, Parking Services on 15th April, 2016. 

This petition was responded to on 12th May, 2016 by the Team Leader, Parking Services.

Final Results
Number of Signatures 17

Council Response 

Thank you for the paper petition submitted on Friday 15th April, 2016 requesting double 
yellow lines on Marlborough Road.

Marlborough Road has not been reviewed for the Pavement Parking Scheme, therefore 
designs for proposed restrictions have not yet been drafted.  The Pavement Parking 
Scheme will be introduced across the entire borough in the coming years, and is being 
rolled out ward by ward.  We have introduced the scheme in the Central Ward only at 
present, and we are currently in the process of reviewing 4 further wards, Elliman, 
Chalvey, Wexham and Baylis & Stoke Wards.

The effect of this scheme is to introduce a ban on parking on the pavements and verges, 
unless a specified parking bay has been painted for vehicles to do so. The scheme will 
be designed to national design standards to promote the free movement of pedestrians 
on the pavement, and vehicles on the carriageway.  Double yellow lines will be placed 
on all junctions, bends and any area where parked vehicles hinder access or visibility.  

We have logged this request and we will consider this when Upton Ward is reviewed.  
We will write to all residents in the ward, and consult with Ward Councillors when the 
scheme is due to be implemented in this area.


